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SALFORD SCHOOLS FORUM

26 January, 2011


Meeting commenced:
4.00 p.m.


“                ended:
6.40 p.m.

PRESENT:
Steve Hopkins (Primary School Governors) - in the Chair

Schools Members


Martin Hanbury

-
Special Schools

Philip Harte


} 
Secondary Schools  

Steve Aveyard

}
Head Teachers and Senior 

Pat Wilford


}
Management Team Members

Sheila Hamnett

}
Secondary School Governors

Fiona Stanley

}
Joe Bourke


}
Primary Schools

Lee Pridden


}
Head Teachers and Senior

Ann McQuirk


}
Management Team Members

Non-School Members

Jon Stonehouse

-
The 14 - 19 Partnership

Judith Elderkin

-
Teacher Trade Unions
Ray Walker


-
Non-Teacher Trade Unions
Other Attendees

Councillor Geoff Ainsworth

Officers



Paula Summersfield

-
Principal Group Accountant


Rob Sides


-
Management Accountant



Mike McHugh

-
Senior Democratic Services Officer

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Norbert Potter, Paula Howe, Patrick Ottley-O’Connor, Catherine Provoost, Alex Klein and Daniel Gauld.
2. MEMBERSHIP OF FORUM
The Chair provided an update on Forum Membership, indicating that the report from Forum to Governors was being presented at meetings during the Spring 2011 term.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT details of the membership be noted.



(2) THAT arrangements be made to invite expressions of interest for membership of the Forum for the current vacancies.

3. FORUM RESOLUTIONS UPDATE
Mike McHugh submitted an update report providing details of the resolutions made by the Salford Schools Forum. 

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the date referred to in item 9 be amended to read March, 2011.



(3) THAT an updated Action Sheet be published on the Salford Schools Forum Website.

4. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 24 November, 2010, were approved as a correct record, subject to the inclusion of the following additional resolution to item 6 (formula review group update) -

RESOLVED:
(6) THAT it be noted that funding for Special Schools in 2011 / 2012 will be continued under the current funding formula.
5. MATTERS ARISING
(a)
Revised Protocol for Management of School Closures
Rob Sides submitted a report, the purpose of which was to implement procedures, including the possible issue of a Notice Of Concern, to provide additional support to closing schools as soon as practicable after announcement of closure and to ensure that funding is directed to priorities identified by the Authority. He invited comments from members on the draft protocol.

Discussion took place in respect of a number of issues, but specifically in relation to paragraph 3.8. of the revised document -

“To facilitate this, it is proposed that the Authority has the power to issue a Notice of Concern to a closing school at any time after the closure has been confirmed if appropriate.  This should be able to be applied at the Authority’s discretion to any schools who are closing. This can be operated within the current Scheme of Delegation for Schools to safeguard the financial position of the Local Authority (LA) and the school.  This would give the Governing Body more integrated support as schools are wound up.”
Philip Harte sought clarification relating to the issue of a Notice of Concern requesting information relating to -
(i)
the specific triggers that would cause the Local Authority to issue a Notice of Concern

(ii)
the timescales under which a Notice of Concern would be issued

Paula Summersfield and Rob Sides provided information relating to a number of scenarios under which a Notice of Concern might be issued, but concluded that a Notice would only be issued should the Local Authority have reasonable grounds on which to do so.
Paula Summersfield confirmed that the purpose of the protocol was to be a supportive measure to schools rather than a disciplinary one.
Further discussion took place relating to what specific triggers would cause the Local Authority to use its discretion to issue a Notice of Concern.
RESOLVED:
THAT the draft protocol be approved subject to -
(i)
the concerns raised being noted; and

(ii)
information being provided at the next meeting of this Forum to clarify the position relating to -

(a)
the specific triggers that would cause the Local Authority to issue 
a Notice of Concern

(b)
the timescales under which a Notice of Concern would be 
issued.

(b)
DSG-Funded Finance Post Proposals
Rob Sides presented a report providing information requested at the last meeting of Forum relating to the posts within Children’s Services, currently funded through the Dedicated Schools Grant (DSG), working with FMSiS.
He indicated that the request made at the last meeting had been modified from two officers for one year, to one officer for two years, and that the recommendation was now that Forum agree to meet the cost of a post of Finance Officer Grade L to undertake projects under the direction of Schools Forum for a period of two years with effect from 1 April, 2011 at a cost of  £38,000 per an annum including all associated costs. 


He indicated that the responsibilities of the officer would include -

1) 
To co-ordinate the reviews of Mainstream and Special School Funding and model possible scenarios.

2) 
To model options for the distribution of former grants that have be mainstreamed in to the Dedicated Schools Grant (DSG) with the above review to ensure consistent methods of allocation.

3) 
To support schools forum with the delivery of training identified as necessary by schools forum.

4) 
To support the Management Accountant and Principle Group Accountant to enable them to support the commissions of Schools Forum

5) 
To support Schools Forum with other ad-hoc projects such as the SEN review.

RESOLVED:
THAT the request to approve the cost of a post of Finance Officer Grade L to undertake projects under the direction of Schools Forum for a period of two years with effect from 1 April, 2011 at a cost of  £38,000 per an annum including all associated costs, be approved.
(c)
DSG Update
Paula Summersfield indicated that an issue had arisen which would have an impact upon the DSG, since the last meeting at which she had provided details of 
(i) 
the areas of overspending within the Dedicated Schools Grant (DSG) for 2010-11, and 
(ii) 
the projected the level of overspend for 2010-11 and forward up to 2012-13 based on no corrective action being taken.
She reported that it had been anticipated that the costs associated with Voluntary Early Retirements VERs and Voluntary Severances VS from schools would be capitalised, in effect, to be paid back over a five year period, but that owing to current financial restraints, that this was not now possible and that Forum was being asked permission to charge the costs to the DSG.
Discussion took place in respect of a number of issues, including -

-
the requirement for schools to maintain the Minimum Funding 
Guarantee MFG 
-
the impact that an additional overspend would on the DSG would have on schools 
-
current levels of deficit in the DSG and projected levels of deficit should the cost of VER and VS be added

-
the number of VER and VS applications that had currently been charged to the DSG and projected future applications.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.


(2) THAT the request to charge current VER and VS applications from schools to the DSG be approved.



(3) THAT all future VER and VS applications from schools be brought to the Schools Forum for consideration by Forum.
6. FORMULA REVIEW GROUP
Judith Elderkin provided an update report on the recent work which had been undertaken by the Group.

She reported that the previous meeting had focused on alternatives to examine at the redistribution of the flat fees, including - 

Option A - Based on the Budget Share (Including Minimum Funding Guarantee)

Option B - Based on the Current Formula (Excluding Minimum Funding Guarantee)

Option C - Free School Meals

Clarification was provided in respect of the issues covered by flat fees.

The group also considered deprivation issues and discussed the many uncertainties surrounding the future of school funding, including the Pupil Premium, School Development Grant and the possibilities of a National Formula.

She reported that that all options had provided similar results, and that in both sectors funding moved from smaller to bigger schools with some limited effect favouring greater deprivation.  
RESOLVED:
THAT an update report be presented at the next meeting of Forum.
7. SEN REVIEW PROJECT GROUP
Martin Hanbury provided an update report in respect of the work being undertaken by the SEN Review Project Group, including details of the interim findings relating to -
-
What is the current financial landscape for SEN in Salford?
-
How does this compare with the financial arrangements within neighbouring Local Authorities?
-
How does provision for ESBD within Salford compare to models of provision within other Local Authorities?
-
What are the implications for pupils with SEN from differing faith groups of any financial restructuring?
Discussion took place regarding a number of issues, including -

-
the work being undertaken by the Salford Schools Forum SEN Review Project Group and the SEN Programme Board. 

Jon Stonehouse reported that the strong links between the groups would ensure that no duplication took place.

-
work to undertake a review of the SEN Funding formula.
RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted and that an update report be submitted at the next meeting of this Forum.
8. CURRENT BIRTH RATES AND SCHOOL BALANCES PROJECTION REPORT
Paula Summersfield presented a report which had been considered by the Budget Scrutiny Committee on 1 December 2010 and the Children Young People and Families Scrutiny on 8 December 2010.

Discussion took place in respect of a number of issues, including -

-
proposals for the establishment of a joint venture with Wigan MBC relating to future Pupil Place Planning
-
school balances and the impact of surplus places
-
difficulties arising from the number of one form entry primary schools within the city

-
specific issues of concern raised by Councillor Ainsworth relating to the Claremont and Weaste and Seedley wards
-
links between areas of deprivation across the city and lack of available school places

-
the possibility of allocations of Dedicated Schools Grant DSG and Devolved Formula Capital DFC funding being made on a locality basis


Paula Summersfield provided clarification relating to DFC funding

-
the possibility that live birth data would be accompanied by any information relating to health or disability issues.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT Paula Summersfield contact Martin Hanbury regarding his request for information relating to health or disability issues within the live birth data.
9. 21ST CENTURY LEARNING COMMISSION REPORT
A copy of the 21st Century Learning Commission Report for Primary Schools was submitted for the information of members of the Forum.
RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

10. SETTLEMENT FOR SCHOOL FUNDING IN 2011/2012 / ALLOCATION FOR 2011/2012 OF MAINSTREAMED GRANTS
(i)
Funding Settlement 2011 / 2012
Consideration was given to a briefing note prepared in relating to the possible impact and implications of the Funding Settlement on Schools Budgets.

Discussion took place in respect of -
-
Dedicated Schools Grant DSG allocation (with schools protected by a minimum funding guarantee of minus 1.5%)

-
Pupil Premium
· Schools Devolved Capital
· Local Authority Budgets and consequential impact on schools
RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(ii)
Allocation for 2011/2012 of Mainstreamed Grants

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the allocation for 2011 / 2012 of mainstreamed grants be made using the current allocation formula for the Dedicated Schools Grant.

(2) THAT future allocations of mainstreamed grants be submitted for consideration by the Formula Review Group.

11. OPERATIONAL AND GOOD PRACTICE GUIDANCE FOR SCHOOLS FORUMS / GUIDANCE ON MINIMUM FUNDING GUARANTEE (MFG)

Mike McHugh presented details of recent guidance from the Department for Education DFE, relating to -
-
Operational and Good Practice Guidance for Schools Forums

-
Guidance on Minimum Funding Guarantee (MFG)

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

12. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
(a)
Items for Future Meetings

(i)
After FMSiS


(ii)
Timeline for the production of future formula funding figures


(iii)
Single Status funding for Early Years provision

13. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
 THAT the next meeting of this Forum be held on Wednesday, 30 March 2011 in a Committee Room at the Salford Civic Centre, Chorley Road, Swinton, at 4.00 p.m.
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